

Hillview PAC Meeting Minutes:

Wednesday, March 10th 2021 6:30 – 8:00pm

Valerie called the meeting to order @ 6:30 - 13 members attended

Reports:

Principal:

- Spring Break is just around the corner
- SD22 is deciding the district budgets for the schools
- Hillview is wrapping up our FSA's for grades 4 and 7. Its been challenging with COVID as we cant have to many students in the library. Next will be the student surveys that will be going out
- April 22 & 23 will be early dismissal as we will be having our spring parent teacher conferences
- Teachers will be sending out booking times 2 weeks prior
- 3 - 4 schools won a \$50,000 grant to go towards an outdoor learning center
- CONGRADULATIONS.... Our school was one of them - there has been talk about our learning center to be put in the far corner off from the sand pit
- Our construction for our gender neutral washrooms has been bumped
- Term 3 cohort changes will happen for grade 6/7

President:

- Our D-PAC rep Patrick is unable to attend our meetings due to his other meetings running at the same time - We need to find someone else to fulfill his position
 - ✓ Position title is someone attending the DPAC meetings and reporting back to our PAC
 - ✓ DPAC meetings are the 4th Thursday of every month. April 22 being the next one
- PAC Communication to the parents. Our school doesn't want to overwhelm our parents with a ton of emails being sent home. We need our parents to be aware of fundraising and everything that is happening through our PAC.
 - ✓ We could add to our registration forms entering school if they would like to be a part of everything going on in our PAC, they can add their email?
 - ✓ We could add a PAC link to the school page for parents to access and view all info as well as our minutes etc.

Treasurer:

- Some cheques have been signed and will be dropped off at the school for the pizza guy and for hot lunches
- We will have numbers next meeting

New Business:

- Valerie put forward a motion on purchasing giving the school \$1000 to purchase badminton, spike ball and other equipment needed for our outdoor play equipment. Regena 2nd the motion and all in favour – Motion passed
- We have an awesome start to our outdoor learning center having won the grant
 - ✓ Now we can brainstorm as how we can add to it – stump stools, tables, etc.
- Val asked for a volunteer to step into the DPAC position
 - ✓ Lindsay Petty volunteered to take over for Patrick – all in favor – Lindsay voted into DPAC position – Thank you Lindsay, it is greatly appreciated

Old Business:

- Fundraiser sheet sets we'll be splitting it with PAC and the grade7 grad
 - ✓ March 18th will be the deadline to get the order forms in
- We will look into holding our Bloom Thyme fundraiser again this year
 - ✓ We just need to check on delivery dates
- Hot Lunch orders due March 10th
- Hillview Clothing orders are due March 11th
- Grade 7 Grad Book orders are due March 12th

Grade 7 Committee:

- Bottle Drive continues after spring break but we are currently sitting at around \$1287
- We have decided not to go forward with the coffee and tea fundraisers
- We are partnering up with the PAC Facebook Auction. Digital copies of our donation forms are on facebook as well as there will be some copies in the school
 - ✓ Donations in by April 7, 2021 and the auction will run April 15th - 20th
- We will be running the Glow Box fundraiser in May
- We are still unsure as to what our Grade 7 Grad will be able to do with all the restrictions on - If any monies are left over they may be donated back to the school and PAC
- Grade 7 grad book orders are due March 12th

Road Safety Committee:

- We have a parent wanting to help out fighting for our road safety issues
- We need to set up some speed traps
- We need to look at getting digital road signs again and or rumble strips

Date of next meeting: April 7, 2021 @ 6:30pm
Online.